Targeted Case Management 
Affiliate Meeting
November 5, 2009
Present: Celeste Hund, Sunflower Supports; Kelli Shaw, Dream Catchers; Ali Pontious, Sunflower Supports; Mandy Moon, ISS; Kelly Zink, Dream Catchers; Rachel Kuehn, CDDO; Susie Kirkwood, CDDO; Jennifer Brancaccio, TARC; Ann Barr, TARC; Larry Schmidt, TARC; Crystal Stone, Dream Catchers; Holly Rivera, Dream Catchers; Don Richardson, TARC; Anita Staats, TARC; Erin Menhusen, Monaco & Associates; Tracey Herman, TARC; Ramona Macek, CDDO; Jovanna Vink, Sheltered Living; Paula O’Brian, Dream Catchers; Nancy Rhone, Dream Catchers; Donna Holstein, Sheltered Living; Dawn Zabala, Sheltered Living; Kathy Bryan, SRS; Timili Gartner, CDDO; Rachel Munoz, CDDO; Chelsea Gann, Dream Catchers; Larry Collins, Sheltered Living, Tim Gorton, Sheltered Living.
The meeting opened with the introduction of the first guest speaker:

 Johanna Godinez, Resources for Independent Living (RCIL) and Summer Ludwig. TCM waiver services. Johanna talked about the history of how RCIL got started and those involved in the creation. Their philosophy: “RCIL is committed to working with individuals, families, and communities to promote independent living and individual choice to persons with disabilities.” She also spoke about briefly about the five core services offered which are:

· Advocacy: Individual Advocacy – teaches skills of how to represent themselves and how to obtain support services in the community and Systems Advocacy – RCIL works at all levels for policy changes that help with making opportunities for individuals with disabilities;
· Peer counseling: a discussion group set up to connect others with disabilities and living independently to explore options and find solutions;

· Deinstitutionalization – RCIL helps individuals be aware of  their options and help find resources for the choice they have made;

· Independent Living Skills Training – This training assist individuals in learning skills to live as independently as possible. It includes personal care, help with assistive technology, housing, how to access transportation healthcare, budgeting and other assistance as needed.
· Information and Referral – RCIL has a resource library with a fount of information on disability topics. They also make referrals to other community service agencies. 

Summer Ludwig, RCIL TCM, spoke about the Home and Community Based Services (HCBS) waivers offered through RCIL which include the Physical Disability (PD); Frail & Elderly (FE); Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI); Mental Retardation Developmental Disability (MRDD).  RCIL is a payroll agent for self-directed attendant care most of which are waiver services, they are also a payroll agent for HCBS MRDD and Senior Care Act affiliated agencies and contract with individuals and/or families for private pay services. Independent Living Counseling and Targeted Case management services are also provided.  For more information regarding RCIL visit their website www.rcilinc.org.  (See attachments)

Jolee Eckert, MA, ICP and Jennifer M. Grosskreutz, MA, LMLP, of C.A.R.E. Counseling, gave a presentation on their company and the services they offer which specializes in counseling for attachment disorders for adults and children. C.A.R.E. opened in August is located at located at 3601 SW 29th Street, Suite 116, Topeka, KS 66614. Other services include psychotherapy for children and adolescents; bonding assessments; pre-adoption services, psychological testing, adolescent group therapy, and theraplay activities group for parents and children (see attachment). Services for professionals include consultations for schools, child welfare agencies, monthly therapist consultation group and workshops for continuing education. They offer parenting classes as well as going out to individuals homes if necessary.
C.A.R.E. accepts Medicaid patients at this time they can not accept BCBS insurance. For more information call (785) 608-3321 (main office); Jolee Eckert at (785) 806-7712 or Jennifer Grosskreutz at (785) 806-3447.  (See attachment)


Guest speaker Patrick Carroll, PRTF Liaison, Family Service & Guidance Center, discussed what a PRTF (Psychiatric Residential Treatment Facility) (handout) is. Patrick explained that this is the highest level of  treatment available in the State of Kansas for children ages 5 to 18. He explained the difference between an Acute Hospital placement and PRTF placement. Acute placements look at behaviors over the last 24 hours where PRTF placement looks at behaviors over the last 30 days and past psychiatric issues. He stated that if a diversion was decided upon and failed that the initial screen is good for 30 days. Refer to attachment for more information. Patrick also stated that sometimes placement can take some time as different facilities have their own guidelines that an individual must meet which includes having supporting documentation prior to admission. 

Questions:

 How much can be done prior to discharge? Patrick stated that discharge planning should be initiated from the day of admission focusing on what supports are needed to make this discharge successful. There is a master (original) team meeting 14-20 days after admission.
POC Approval? To approve funding prior to discharge a tentative date is needed (per CDDO) There have been cases when a child is discharged and back in crisis prior to DD funding being in place.  Patrick stated that he had heard there have been difficulties locating an attendant worker.


Another issue is that case managers are being told that an individual is too young, or issues with cognitive delays, or medical problems so not admitted into a PRTF.

The problem is that PRTF facilities are licensed differently than mental heath facilities. It is up to the person seeking placement to work with each agency to have the child placed for treatment to show proof that therapy could benefit the child even though their cognitive level is delayed. Unfortunately, most facilities are looking at the bottom line, financially (as they are paid a daily rate), do they have enough staff, etc.


There are representatives from a few PRTF facilities that recognize the fact that MRDD individuals are underserved. If you have any questions, concerns or suggestions contact Patrick Carroll at (785) 270-8693 or email pcarroll@fsgtopeka.com and he will get back to you within 24 hours.

CDDO Updates:  

Timili, CDDO QMC, let everyone that she will be sending out emails about the TCM Review meetings to be held Dec. 2, 3, & 4 with your scheduled time and requesting specific information. She stated that she and Ramona will be meeting with supervisors. 
· Ramona discussed multiple providers on plans of care and that as of now a generic number is being used although if there are problems with two providers billing for the same time it will be changed.  The POC will specify the number of days for each provider.  In corresponding with SRS, a day service provider may not bill when an individual is home sick.
· Ramona has communicated with SRS/CSS about possible waiver and licensing exceptions in the event of a flu epidemic when there is a lot of staff or persons served out sick. Ramona will forward any written correspondence received. Several agencies are doing a great job of communicating with each other regarding persons who are out sick. Remember to submit a critical incident report to the CDDO.  Ramona stated that an exception may be granted for case managers to provide direct care for a person served within their own agency as long as they don’t bill TCM for the same time.
· There has been an increase of individuals unexpectedly changing service providers. The CDDO is encouraging that prior to service provider changes, a meeting be held with the person and their support network to identify any concerns so if there is a problem they provider is given an opportunity to correct the problem. The CDDO will be monitoring service provider changes.

· The Service Provider Transition form is almost ready on the web based (BCI) system.

· Rachel Munoz, CDDO, stated that all the grant checks have been mailed.

· The problem of contacting an ES Worker at the NE Region continues. It was asked why the region doesn’t go back to assigning case loads alphabetically like Johnson County. Kathy Bryan, SRS, stated that they are undergoing a restructuring process of moving supervisors around.  It was stated to contact Karla Lane for assistance. Kathy stated that she will see what she can do and Ramona stated that she would speak to Margaret Zeilinger, SRS, about this problem. Kathy stated that as of November 16, 2009 the intake personnel (14 people) will be moved to the central offices in Docking.

· The CDDO will continue to work closely with KNI – if it is decided to close the facility some of the former employee’s may choose to affiliate.

· It was mentioned that TBI waiver recipients may come back fully funded for MR/DD day and residential services; SED -  determined eligible for DD; advocate for the person to be  transitioned prior to discharge from the SED waiver; If someone is eligible for both the DD and PD waiver– advocate for which waiver is most appropriate for the person.
· The KMAP regulation states that if you are receiving residential services you are not eligible for Specialized Medical Care.

Training:

· Dec. 10th – CDDO Quarterly Training (flyer to be emailed)

· Dec. 18th – Gang Violence Training (flyer to be emailed)
The next meeting is January 7th   at 3 pm.
